
 

 
 

 

On Wednesday, December 13, 2023 at 6:00 pm the Town Board of the Town of 
Washington, La Crosse County, Wisconsin held its monthly meeting at the said town hall with all 
members present.   Town Chairman, Dan Korn called the meeting to order.  The agenda was 
properly posted.  The November minutes was reviewed.  A motion was made and seconded to 
approve the minutes.  The motion carried.  The treasurer report was presented.  A motion was made 
and seconded to approve the treasurer’s report.  The motion carried.  A motion was made and 
seconded to pay the bills.  The motion carried.   

CCFC Report:  Dan gave an update on the Coon Creek Fire Commission.  The firemen did 
not receive any grants.   

Roads Report:  Roads are good.  We had a fire inspection and it was recommended to 
replace our fire extinguishers.   

Jim Allen gave the board an update on his plans for a cabin.  Dan gave an update on Chip 
Schilling update property transfer.   

A motion was made and seconded to adopt the ordinance for split shifts for poll workers.  
The motion carried.  A motion was made and seconded to approve the resolution for the town to 
have three poll workers at elections.  The motion carried.  A motion was made and seconded to 
adopt the current list of poll workers for the 2024-2025 election years.  The motion carried..   

We reviewed our miscellaneous correspondence. Jim and Patty Schmerhorn will be building 
a new residence on Brye road.  Dan is asking county if they could provide information to the 
municipalities on property transfers.  Mark Garlic provided us with and updated contract for a total 
$13,500 to do a market reevaluation so we will be in state compliance for 2024. 

Our next town board meeting will be on Wednesday January 10, 2024 at 6 pm.  A motion 
was made and seconded to adjourn the meeting.  The meeting was adjourned at 6:40 p.m. 

     
Respectfully Submitted, 
 

Barb Muenzenberger, Clerk 
 
 
 


